
Committee Meeting

May 25, 2016 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Michael McKinney, Sr. at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Michael McKinney, Sr., Whitney Jasmin, Jr., Vice-President Marlin Rogers, James Jasmin, Stanley Folse, Russell Loupe, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Craig Carter, Kevin Hebert and Jeffery Henry were present. Eric Matherne, Gary Watson and Attorney Larry Buquoi were absent.
The Personnel Committee Report was presented by Chairman James P. Jasmin. He stated that he decided to table the hiring of an Executive Secretary until further notice. He further reported that Friday the 27th was the last day to submit for the MOE 2 operator position. There were no objections. 


Commissioner Russell Loupe presented the Safety Committee Report. He reported to the Board that since the last report was given, that we had no lost time accidents to report. Three films from the National Safety Council were shown at the last safety meeting held on May 23, 2016.  

They were as follows: Sexual Harassment, Protection Equipment and Heat Stress.
The next safety meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2016 at 6:00 a.m.

Commissioner Stanley Folse presented the Equipment Committee report. He said that presently, all of the District’s equipment is operational except unit# 1035, a John Deere tractor had to be sent back to Sunshine Equipment for the second time. There were no questions. 
A copy of the President’s 2016 Committee assignments was presented. Commissioner Russell Loupe said he did not want to be Safety Chairman. He will be replaced by Commissioner Craig Carter. 

Randy discussed the need to contract with Burk-Klienpeter, Inc. for the St. Charles Parish Hurricane Levees. He asked that the Hurricane Project Committee authorize him to place this on the agenda for the June 1, 2016 regular meeting. 


Since there were no other committee matters to discuss, Commissioner Whitney Jasmin moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Folse.  Meeting adjourned.

Hurricane Project Committee meeting Chairman Whitney Jasmin Jr. called the meeting to order right after the adjourned Committee meeting. He acknowledges that all members were presented. After a discussion on the need to contract with Burk-Klienpeter, it was agree that Randy would contract Mark Roberts with BKI to meet with the Committee at 5:30 p.m. on June 1, 2016 to answer any questions on his proposal. All agreed and the meeting was adjourned.  

                                                                

                                  Executive Director
